Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
February 20, 2017
Attendees:  Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. David Lawver, Dr. Mike Orth, Prof. Eric Bernard, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Brandon Lipps presented “Farm Bill 101” and gave a summary of the items currently in the 2014 Farm Bill.  The bill will be up for renewal in 2018.  Dr. Fraze asked the chairs to meet with their faculty, and any ideas they may have for research funding requests, please forward to him before the next Administrative Council meeting on March 20th.   

2. Minutes from the January 23, 2017 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

3. Dr. Fraze asked department chairs to please forward him names of graduate students who will need to have summer appointments using state funds.  Please forward only those who have not yet been appointed and approved.  
OTHER

Dr. Johnson announced that Dr. Eduardo Segarra received the Lifetime Achievement Award from the Southern Agricultural Economics Association at their annual meeting on February 7th.  

Dr. Lawver (substituting for Dr. Burris) reported renovations to the AE&C Administration Office are almost complete and they will be moving back in soon.

Jane Piercy commended the chairs on their departments’ nominations and eventual winners of the Distinguished Alumni Awards for this year.  The awards banquet will begin this evening with a reception at 6:00 and dinner/awards presentations at 6:30.

Dr. Mark Wallace noted that several in his department have just returned from their annual meeting of the Texas Chapter of the Wildlife Society, where they had a huge presence this year.  NRM faculty took approximately 60 undergraduates to the meeting and had a very good showing.

Prof. Bernard reported that the two LA positions that need to be filled have been approved by the Hiring Review Committee and will be posted soon.  He also stated that the renovations in the CASNR Annex have been more extensive than first thought, but everything is going well.  Prof. Bernard has also been able to secure the grounds around the outside of the CASNR Annex as research space for his department.  They will need to get the site certified before they can begin using it.

Dr. Akers passed out the scholarship and app/admits reports.  She also announced that a new Distance Education – Instructional Technologist position has been opened and is currently accepting applications.  This position will help oversee the development and delivery as well as ensure a standardized layout and design for distance ed courses, and will coordinate ADA compliances and assist with best practices for instructional videos.
Dr. Hequet announced the two new positions in PSS as well as one to replace Dr. Terry McLendon (who is retiring the end of May), have been approved by the Hiring Review Committee.  They are currently in the process of getting them posted.  He also noted that the university has been looking into building a security fence around the FBRI. 

